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AN ACT relating to electrical licensing; exempting from 
licensure persons making routine replacement of light bulbs 
or lamps as specified; and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 35-9-123(a)(viii)(E) is amended to 
read: 

 
35-9-123.  Electrical installations to be performed by 

licensed electricians; exceptions. 
 
(a)  Licensed electrical contractors employing 

licensed master or journeymen electricians, or registered 
apprentice electricians supervised by a licensed master or 
journeyman electrician shall install all electrical 
equipment. This requirement is waived for the following, 
however the waiver does not exempt the following persons 
from meeting all other code requirements under this act:  

 
(viii)  Licensed limited electrical contractors 

employing licensed limited technicians or registered 
limited apprentice technicians who may install electrical 
equipment which falls under the scope of their limited 
license or registration.  The electrical work shall only 
include the electrical system on the load side of the 
disconnect which supplies power to the electrical equipment 
that they are licensed to work on.  The chief electrical 
inspector may issue a limited electrical contractor's 
license to a contractor not qualified for an electrical 
contractor's license but qualified in his limited area of 
expertise for the: 
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(E)  Routine repair or maintenance of light 
fixtures limited to replacement of lamps, ballasts and 
fixture parts. 

 
Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2014. 
 

(END) 
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